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Earlier in the year KDE conducted a Scholastic Audit in Hardin County.  In November of 2007 we delivered the report to the Board and addressed any concerns members of the Board had at that time.  This information paper is an update to the progress made in regards to the 6 major deficiencies listed in Scholastic Audit.

Central Office has worked collectively to bring about an awareness of the programs utilized to enhance the learning environment for all students.  The Superintendent has conducted walk-throughs on a regular basis with the Principals looking for evidence to support programs we have put in place.  In addition, each school is assigned an ISD Director to work with them on monitoring programs to ensure their success.  We are still developing monitoring plans utilizing MAP data to drive individual student intervention plans.

Central Office has worked extensively with schools to educate staff about inclusion practices, allowing students access to curriculum in the least restrictive environment.  ISD has conducted PD trainings to bring about awareness to the diverse needs the students bring to school.  ISD has brought in Collaboration experts from Western Kentucky to work with our most at need sites on inclusion and collaboration practices.  We have extended Thoughtful Education to Middle Schools thereby instructing teachers on how to challenge students to learn at higher levels of cognitive ability.

Central Office has facilitated the development of curriculum maps that align to Kentucky Core Content 4.1, Program of Studies and Academic Expectations in Elementary, Middle and High Schools. Each level is at various stages of curriculum map development with concentrations in Math, English, Social Studies and Science.  The curriculum maps will have built in formative assessments to guide instruction, pd opportunities and best practices dialogue.  Taken in conjunction with MAP data and KPR results, instruction will be data driven ensuring programs put in place further the mastery of Kentucky’s Core Content.

The resources that we have available are distributed equitably based on needs as identified under NCLB, MAP data or in a formula as set by other factors such as demographics and demonstrated need.  The distribution of resources is responsive to the needs as identified by each sites’ SBDM, disbursed in a manner that fosters collegiality and understanding as the method of determination is consistent and transparent.

Central Office fosters leadership by providing leadership training via Maxwell Leadership tapes to all principals every month during our Administrative Leadership Meeting.  During these meetings we conduct trainings on various instructional and educational issues affecting students and staff.  The superintendent also is leading the principals through their cultural plans to foster professional learning communities at each site in addition to coaching the principals in regards to instructional leadership and program monitoring.

The deficiencies outlined in the Scholastic Audit were areas identified in the Comprehensive District Improvement Plan as opportunities for growth and steps have been taken to address these areas, promoting a learning environment that allows every student to achieve his or her full potential while supporting the teachers who have the most impact with students.  In light of our current budget situation, our focus remains unchanged as we will continue to find new and innovative ways to address the needs of our diverse student population, ensuring the same rigor that currently drives all of our educational decisions.

